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Greetings and thank you to all our members and friends. 

This year marks the 25th anniversary of the Bay Head Historical Society. We have 

created a museum of which to be proud. Over the years, Loveland Homestead has been 

changed from an 1800’s farm house display to an outstanding gallery where we have 

hosted many great shows over the years. Look back at over 30 exhibit posters on our 

web site, www.BayHeadHistoricalSociety.com. We will continue to display artifacts, 

memorabilia, photographs, furniture, paintings, decoys and other treasures from the 

head of Barnegat Bay. 

We are grateful to our founders for all their vision, for seeing the need to preserve the 

history and architecture style of Bay Head. We are very proud and grateful for the 

William Schoettle photographs and memorabilia which are the foundation of our 

collection. 

This season’s successful exhibit was closed after Labor Day, so that repair work could 

be done on structural issues that had been exacerbated by Superstorm Sandy. The 

northwestern corner of the building is being elevated and stabilized. We hope to replace 

broken windows and repair plaster cracks caused by the settling of that corner. 

The repairs will be costly, therefore we are planning an exciting 

 , Friday, September 23, 2016 at the Bay Head Yacht Club. Mark 

your calendar and join us for an evening of cocktails, hors d’oeuvres, silent and live 

auctions and some great fun. If you have any ideas or contributions for the auctions, 

contact Jane Ridolfi at 32bridge@gmail.com.  

If you are interested in becoming a Trustee or taking an active role separate from the 

board, please contact us through our web site “Contact” section.  

I look forward to seeing you at our Annual Holiday Party on December 6th. Invitation 

with details is on the back page. 

Doris Czarnecki 

President 

http://www.bayheadhistoricalsociety.com/
mailto:32bridge@gmail.com




THE BAY HEAD ELECTRICITY WAR OF 1901 

 

The Point Pleasant trolley and electric company thought it was their right and 

destiny to enter Bay Head, even though Bay Head residents wanted to preserve the 

rustic charm of the town as a change from the speedy tempo of the city. 

 According to the Toms River Courier front page article of June 20, 1901 “CUT 

ELECTRIC LIGHTS DOWN” 

Bay Head residents had a lively sensation on Sunday morning last when it was 

discovered that electric light wires had been strung through the borough during the 

night in defiance of the authorities. There was still a livelier sensation when the 

borough fathers armed with axes destroyed both wires and poles….Last winter the 

new Grenville Arms Hotel was built and wired throughput for electric lights. The 

borough refused a request to connect electricity to the hotel. 

“Saturday night the lighting company put a force of linemen at work after everybody 

had gone to sleep.  Next morning the astonished burghers found poles planted and 

wires strung from the hotel to the Delaware and Atlantic phone line...four men, two 

on the poles and two on the ground, were connecting up the line, Mayor Pennington 

charged upon the first two,, who, being treed, had to surrender, The two men on the 

ground escaped Marshall Forsythe by skipping across the borough line.  What to do 

with the prisoners was a question:  some suggested the county jail, others a fine.  As 

they were but employees however, the Mayor arraigned his captives as disorderly, 

reprimanded them, and as they were hungry, bought them a breakfast and sent them 

off. 

But the wires and the poles did not escape so 

easily.  In solid phalanx with sharp axes and 

dull, headed by Mayor Pennington, Councilmen 

Will Parker, Pearce, Johnson, Marshall 

Forsythe, Road Commissioner Lige Chadwick 

and others made deadly onset.  The poles were 

hacked down and wires cut where they crossed 

the streets.  The telephone company managers 

(sic) were also notified that if they allowed their 

poles to be used for light wires their franchise 

would be revoked and poles cut down.  They 

hastily explained that the use of their poles was 

a mistake.” 

Pictured is a single bulb hanging on the porch at 

Felton Cottage in June, 1905 at the wedding of                                                                        

Ethel Peters and Capt. Smedley Butler, USMC.  

Excerpted from “TROLLEYS Across the Sand Dunes” by Joseph F. Eid 1977.   




